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ot a bad showing for stock car night, a little chilly, but 
otherwise not a bad night. You can see all the pictures from 

the meeting on the message board. My end will be relatively 
short this month because of the quick turnaround due to the fast 
approaching NNL East. 

Mark your calendars - I talked to Becky on Monday 3-25 and 
our meeting for the Month of April will be on the second Friday.  
 

That is Friday, April 12th, 2013 
 

Membership - We have around 15 members yet to re-sign for 
2013. I will try to send an e-mail out to those members whom I 
do not have as re-joined. We hate to lose anyone, but I also 
know things do change. 

N 

******  NNeexxtt  MMeeeettiinngg  iiss  AApprriill  1122tthh,,  22001133  ******  

This monthõs THEME is:  April Fools (out of the ordinary Tom Daniels, etc.) 

 

 

Idle Thoughts  By John Stark 

Round and Round She Goes!!!  

Eddie Isnardi built this 1936 Chevy 5 window 

coupe Dirt  Track Modified in 4 months. It was 

driven by Bud Olsen from 1968 -1970 at the 

following tracks, Nazareth and Reading,  PA 

and East Windsor and Flemington, NJ.  

http://public.fotki.com/ClubVic312/jersey-shore-model-/march-2013-meeting/model-cars-2076.html
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The notification is just to remind them that they will not get a 
newsletter from now on, until they re-join. 
 

Mosquitocon - For those who are so inclined, remember that 
Mosquitocon is April 6, 2013 at the Wayne PAL Building. It would 
be appreciated if anyone attending would submit a write-up for 
the next newsletter and maybe some pictures. 
 

NNL East ï NNL East 27 is fast approaching. April 20, 2013 at 
the Wayne PAL building. I'm sure you all know the details, but I 
threw them in here just in case. 
 

 
 

Kit Raffle - Our kit raffle winners for the month of March, were 
Ed Isnardi (twice), Bill Kuna, Tom Cashin and John Stark won 
the ship model donated by Joe Milko 
 

That is about it for me, hopefully Dave, Bob, and maybe we have 
a contributing member, can add more. 
 

As always, remember, 
 

IT's A HOBBY, KEEP IT FUN 

 

 

 
 

Well I donôt know about you but April is one of those monthôs 

I look forward to each year.  The reason for this is of course 

the NNL East.  Not only is it the largest model event in the 

world but it is loads of fun.  This year should be no different.  

Hopefully we will have lots of coverage for you as well as 

some show recaps and loads of pictures.  Remember guys if 

you attend and feel so inclined please send us a review, 

comments on the show or even some pictures you may take.  

Hope to see you guys there, and have a great time. 

This month, in addition to Felixôs monthly series, ñDid you 

Know??ò, we have a great contribution to the newsletter from 

club member Dan Hogan.  Be sure to check out Danôs, ñZen 

and the Art of Model Buildingò article.  Be sure to let him 

know what you thought of his contribution.  Thanks Dan. 

If you would like to contribute but donôt have access to a 

computer or even e-mail no worries. Jot it down on some 

paper and get it to Dave Wood and we will get it in to a 

future issue of the newsletter. 
 

Donôt forget, this is your club and your newsletter and it can 

only remain fun, interesting and enjoyable with your help and 

contributions.  So review a kit you just built, if you attend a 

show take some pictures, send them to us and tell us about 

the show.  You get the idea.  
 

Send your contributions to Dave Wood at: 

 

JERSEYSHOREMCC@aol.com  

 

 

 

 

This month we have a ñTipò from elpresidente himselfé   
 

Deluxe Materials Perfect Plastic Putty is a one part, 

fast drying, superfine filler with good adhesion and 

sanding properties. It is very low odor, water clean up  

and takes paint very well.  I read about it in one of 

my magazines and decided to give it a try. I had to 

look it up online and order it from the UK, it cost 

$13.04. It's 4.50GBP, with 4.00GBP for S&H or 

$13.04 USD  
 

 
 
And one final ñTipò for anyone who will be attending the 27

th
 

NNL East model car event on April 20
th
, 2013é 

 

Bring lots of Cash!!! 
 

 
  

Newsletter Contributors By Bob Kern 

Tips, Tricks & Techniques 

mailto:JERSEYSHOREMCC@aol.com
http://public.fotki.com/JSTARKIII/model-tools/
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Did you know?? 
By Felix Plaza Jr, for JSMCC 

 

1969 Dodge Coronet 
 

 
Picture of a 1969 Dodge Coronet Super Bee 

 

he Coronet was a full-size car from Dodge in the 1950s, 

initially the division's highest trim line but, starting in 1955, 

the lowest trim line. In the 1960s, the name was transferred to 

Dodge's mid-size entry. 
 

Fifth Generation (1965-1970) 
 

 
1965 Dodge Coronet 

 

After a brief absence, the Coronet name was attached to the 
former full-size models in 1965 to become Dodge's 
intermediate-sized car. The 1965 models were basically 
refreshed Dodge Polaras in the same B-body style offered in 
1963 and 1964, riding on a 117 wheelbase. For 1965, Dodge 
sold slightly over 209,000 units, making the Coronet the most 
popular model sold by Dodge that year. Trim levels initially 
were base Coronet including a Deluxe version, Coronet 440 
and Coronet 500. The base Coronet and Deluxe were 
available as two-door sedans, four-door sedans and station 
wagons. For 1965 only, Dodge also sold only 101 units of a 
modified wheelbase version of the base Coronet two-door 
sedan and 440 hardtop used for NHRA drag racing. The model 
known as A990 came with a racing version of the 426 Hemi 
engine. The car A990 was stripped of all features and included 
base bucket seats from Dodge's truck-van line of vehicles. The 
altered wheelbase eventually became commonly known as 
Funny Cars because of their stretched front clips. Front seat 
belts and padded dash were standard. The middle of the 
Coronet line-up was the 440 and was available as a two-door 

hardtop, convertible or station wagon. The 440 designation did 
not indicate engine displacement as commonly assumed. The 
nomenclature was a carryover theme from the 1963ï64 Polara 
series. The top of the Coronet line-up was the Coronet 500 
and was available only as a two-door hardtop or convertible in 
1965. Slightly over 33,300 units were sold in 1965 and 
included as standard, a V8 engine (273 cubic inches), exterior 
trim and badging, bucket seats, padded dash and chrome floor 
console. Coronets were manufactured at Chrysler's Los 
Angeles assembly plant and at Lynch Road assembly plant in 
Detroit. Engines offered for 1965 included the base 225 Slant-
Six, 273, 318 (Polyhead), 361 (the last year for this big block 
engine was 1966), 383 and 426 in multiple HP choices. Sales 
brochures list the 413 (its last year offered) as available, but no 
records exist of this engine commonly used in Imperials, being 
installed in Coronets for 1965. A tachometer was optional. 
 

 
1968 Coronet Wagon 

 

There would be no Coronet 500 wagon until 1968. Coronet 
received a redesign in 1966, and a facelift in 1967. Trim levels 
initially were base Coronet, Coronet 440 and Coronet 500.  
 

 
1966 Dodge Coronet Deluxe 

 

 
1966 Dodge Coronet Deluxe front fender 

 

In 1966, the Coronet Deluxe was introduced, fitting between 
the base Coronet and the Coronet 440. The Coronet R/T was 
introduced in 1967. The Coronet R/T was available as a two-
door hardtop or convertible. 
 

T 
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1969 Dodge Coronet 426 ci HEMI Engine 

 

When the 426ci Hemi was made available to the general 
public for the 1965 model year, it could be ordered in any 
Coronet model or trim level. No Hemi-powered Coronet 
wagons have been verified, but a few Coronet Deluxe four-
door sedans are known to exist. A total of just 136 Coronet 
500 Street Hemiôs were built for 1966. Beginning in 1967, 
Chrysler decided that the Hemi should be available only in 
their badged muscle cars: the Dodge Charger and Coronet 
R/T and the Plymouth Belvedere GTX. The top engine option 
for the rest of the Coronet line was supposed to be the 383 ci 4 
bbl V8. Despite this, some Hemi-powered 1967 Coronet 
Deluxe two-door sedans were produced. There is also one 
Hemi-powered 1967 Coronet 440 two-door hardtop known, 
and One Hemi-powered 1967 Coronet 500 two-door hardtop 
known, which is not among the 55 WO23 Super Stock cars 
produced for Dodge drag racers. 
 

 
1969 Dodge Super Bee 

 

The Dodge Super Bee was a limited production muscle car 

from Dodge division produced from 1968-1971. The original 

Super Bee was based on the Dodge Coronet, a 2-door model 

only and was produce from 1968-1970. It was Dodgeôs low-

priced muscle car, the equivalent to Plymouth Road Runner, 

and was priced at $3,027. Available with Hemi engine, this 

option increased by 33%, only 125 models were sold with this 

engine option. The Super Bee included a heavy-duty 

suspension, an optional Mopar A-833 four-speed manual 

transmission, with high performance tires, and a stripe (with 

the bee logo) wrapped around the tail. The name "Super Bee" 

was derived from the "B" Body designation given Chrysler's 

midsized cars which included the Coronet. 
 

A ñsix-packò (three two-barrel carburetors) version of the 440 

engine was added to the list mid-year. This engine was 

between the standard engine and the Hemi as a $463 option. 

The 1969 model year gave customers several engines to 

choose from, the base 383 hp (high performance), 440 six 

pack, and the 426 Hemi V8. The 440 Magnum (4bbl) was not 

available as an option, it was reserved for the Coronet R/T. 
 

 
1969 Dodge Super Bee 

 

Did you know?? 
 

 

Zen and the Art of Model Building 
By Dan Hogan  

 

t has been said by many that model car building is a 

solitary activity, one that really canôt be enjoyed with others. 

Contrary to that myth, I have found it to be the exact polar 

opposite and have enjoyed a much different experience. Oh, 

I was cautioned against pursuing the camaraderie of those 

who share a similar passion and interest. This was said to 

me by a hobby store clerk claiming that model car builders 

arenôt willing to share those closely guarded secrets. I think 

that is untrue and my impression is quite the opposite.  
 

 
 

It may be difficult to accurately portray to someone outside of 

the hobby the feeling of satisfaction and accomplishment we 

have upon the completion of one kit and the hopeful 

anticipation of the outcome of the next one. Can you really 

explain the joy of surveying over your collection of un-built 

kits, and making that yet unknown decision on what am I 

going to build next?  Who among us has not savored the 

opportunity to preview a new unopened kit, thinking this one 

will be perfect! How many times have you been so totally 

I 


